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    June 2, 2008
Fred R. Panico R.L.A.
Planning/Design Associates

9 Alexander Drive

Windham,  ME  

Re:  Minor Site Plan Review:  
72 Walnut Street (Shopov residence)

2-unit residence (duplex)
Application # 2006-0230

Dear Mr. Panico,

I refer to your letter of May 18, 2008 and the attached sketches of proposed revisions.

I note you particularly requested comments regarding the revised design of the side porch entry treatment. I confirm that in principle (subject to the receipt and review of the details as requested in my previous letter) the revised design appears to comply with the guidelines in this respect.
However, there are some other aspects of this submission that need further clarification /revision:

Sketch 1:  

· Please provide details of the retention pond and how that will operate and be maintained; 
· The paved driveway leading to the garage door should be 12 feet wide at minimum;

· The Traffic engineering reviewers suggest the paved driveway be more splayed on the uphill side to facilitate vehicles entering/exiting the garage in one maneuver;
· The rear setback (of the building) does not appear to meet the 15 foot setback requirement (please see attached Zoning Administrator comments for information).

Sketch 2:

· The proposed parking spaces are substantially below the City’s required parking space size of 9ft by 19 ft.; 
· It does not appear realistic to locate two car parking spaces on this level of the proposed building if the central staircase remains. 

All the other points of my letter of April 28, 2008 still stand. In addition, please provide cost estimates for the infrastructure work (revised retaining walls/foundations including the piling) and a letter of financial capability (as per City Ordinance 14-525 (c)(9)) that specifically refers to this cost estimate and associated plans.
Please contact me if you have any questions;  I can be reached on (207) 874 8728 or at jf@portlandmaine.gov.

Sincerely,

[signed]
Jean Fraser

Planner

Attachment:  Zoning Administrator Comments of May 30, 2008
cc.
Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Manager


Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator 


Jim Carmody, Traffic Engineer


Greg Cass, Fire Department
Deb Andrews, Historic Preservation Program Manager

Dan Goyette, Engineering Reviewer 

MEMORANDUM
To:
FILE
From:
Marge Schmuckal
Dept:
Zoning
Subject:
Application ID: 2006-0230
Date:
5/30/2008
On May 21, 2008  I received revised plans in response to previous zoning concerns.  The submittals are not dimensioned and result in further zoning comments. 
The applicant shows 2 interior parking spaces.  Although not dimensioned in size, the spaces look much smaller than the 9'x19' required under the technical standards.  The method of parking within the building also seems to be problematical and not realistic.
The applicant was told that either the side or rear setback (applicants choice) is required to be 15'.  In response the applicant stated that the rear deck would be removed and only a patio would be installed.  This response still does not meet the basic requirement of the ordinance.  The setback along the rear of the building without the deck (based upon previously submitted dimensioned plans) show the setback along the rear of the building to vary from approximately 14' to 14.5'.  Therefore, the applicant is still not meeting the setback requirement that either a rear or 
side setback SHALL be a minimum of 15' and is in violation of the Land Use Zoning Ordinance.  

For further clarification a patio, using pavers or similar components, does not constitute a structure that would require a setback.  Any deck constructed of wood or wood-like materials that are attached together constitute a structure which requires a setback.  Please note that steps down from an egress are considered to be a structure.
The submittal of any future plans should be properly dimensioned for accurate scaling.
Marge Schmuckal
Zoning Administrator
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